

## 17<sup>th</sup> National Morris Minor Rally Albury Wodonga First Two State Nationals 3<sup>rd</sup> – 6<sup>th</sup> April 2015

Railly Administration
All correspondence to:
17th Morris Minor National Railly
PO Box 817, WODDONGA, VIC 3690

Contacts

Rally Secretary – Peter Lenne – wodonga@nlgsolicitors.com.au Rally Treasurer – Mark Stocks Rally website – www.17thmorrisnationals.org.au

## Rally Bulletin Number 8 - February 2015

Hello and welcome to the Number 8 Bulletin of the 17th Morris Minor National Rally 2015.

Only 2 months to go and this is the second last Bulletin before the Rally starts on 3 April 2015. Start warming up your engines......

- 1. Entries officially closed on 31 January 2015. We have been contacted by several potential registrants who have asked for special consideration and a little extra time. Anyone who has been in touch with the Raily secretary and requested extra time is ok for the present but for all general entries, closure has now taken place as at 31 January 2015. We currently have approximately 147 entries and expect to have approximately 155 entries when we finally receive the last few to come.
- 2. There will be rocker cover racing at the concourse and the rules for rocker cover racing are published on the website. If you wish to take part, bring along your rocker cover racer. We shall be making announcements about this at the registration on Friday 3 April 2015 and keep everyone posted as to the venue at Hovell Tree Park and the times this will take place. These will be included in the final Rally Bulletin to go out in March 2015.
- Because of a number of requests we have again attached the Rally program to this Bulletin.
   Please note the dates and approximate times where functions are taking place. There will be information contained in the show bags with maps detailing the various locations. The final Bulletin will provide detailed instructions on how to get to the Gateway Lakes venue where registration takes place on Friday 3 April 2015.
- 4. The Rally delegates meeting is scheduled to take place at 2.00pm on Friday 3 April 2015. The location for the meeting is the Hovell Tree Motel, Wodonga Place, Albury which is a short 5 minute walk from the Gateway Lakes area to the motel. Tea and coffee will be provided. Would clubs please make sure we receive any items for circulation no later than 28 February 2015. Would clubs also please provide the names of their two club delegates so that we can record this and have the information in the system and available before the meeting on 3 April 2015.

- 5. We are grateful for the assistance provided with volunteers from the Victorian, Geelong, central Victorian and other clubs who have provided volunteers. There will be a meeting at registration at the Gateway Lakes site at approximately 12.00 noon to explain to volunteers the various tasks and to issue fluro vests to volunteers so everyone knows who the volunteers and assistants are at the concourse and other functions. Detailed instructions will be provided at registration. Once again our grateful thanks to those who have volunteered to help.
- 6. We still have outstanding a large number of payments and forms for meals, regalia, cars etc. We may have to do a phone out chasing these shortly so please if possible if you haven't yet sent them, please let us have your concourse, meals and regalia forms so we can complete our records and give final numbers to the meal venues etc. Also please let us have a photo of your car if you have not already done so. Because our software program needs a complete list of cars before printing meal and Rally tickets, we will need pictures of cars no later than 28 February 2015. After that date, fickets will still be printed but without the image of the owners car.
- 7. Fancy dress period costume or "dress to impress". On Friday 3 April 2015 at The Bended Elbow informal fun night and meal there is a fancy dress costume night with a prize for the best costume. So join the theme of the 1950's and dress up as a period Morris Minor driver or passenger or just dress to impress for your car theme for the evening.

Looking forward to seeing you all at Albury Wodonga on Friday 3 April 2015.

Regards

Peter Lenne - Rally Secretary